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OF NORTH CAROLINA PUBLIC LIBRARIES







Minutes Board of Directors Meeting

March 13, 2021 Zoom meeting 10:00 AM
Board Meeting
Attended:

Judy Hills, President

Joanne Straight, Secretary



Mark West, Treasurer



 

Joyce Speas, Director 
Donna Morgan, Director & Awards and Grants Chair



Meg Forward, Director



Eileen Alexander, Director & Newsletter Chair
Lynda Reynolds, Ad Hoc, State Library Liaison

Trudee Farley, Guest—Director candidate

Unable to attend:

Becky Smith, Director & Membership Chair

1. Call to Order—Judy

2. Established a Quorum


3. Minutes of February 6, 2021 meeting—Donna moved to approve, seconded by Joyce.  Motion carried.

4. Treasurer’s Report—Mark discussed one membership discrepancy ($20) between his report and Becky’s.  This was received after Mark had reconciled the bank statement.  Discussed the $500 advocacy payment to NC Public Library Directors Association.  Judy discussed questioning the payment when she first became President.  This amount was paid in April 2019, but was not paid in 2020. We agreed that this is an appropriate expenditure.  Motion by Mark to approve forwarding $500 to the NCPLDA for advocacy, seconded by Eileen.  Motion carried.

5. Status of Board—Judy
a. The following position are vacant:

i. Vice President

ii. Directors x 2
b. Potential Director—Trudee Farley (Friends of the Tyrrell County Public Library—branch of the Pettigrew Regional Library).  Trudee introduced herself to the Board.
c. Potential candidate for VP.  Judy had been working on someone for this position, but the individual declined.

d. Please forward any recommendations for open Board positions to Judy

6. Reports

a. Membership—Becky sent a report that we have 34 group renewals and 2 new group renewals.  We have 30 individual renewals and 6 new individual renewals.  Mark says we have about half of our current members renewing at this time.  Paper renewal letters with forms were sent out by USPS to groups and individuals who have not renewed.  We should be getting responses from these soon.  Another email notice will be sent out in 4 weeks. Be sure to mention membership in the online seminar notices and during the online seminar.  I am sending each of you a copy of the membership roster.  The email addresses (click on the email tab on the bottom left) for the newsletter and distribution has been updated.  Please use these email addresses for messages and notices.  As always, the members in red have not renewed this year. 

b. Newsletter—Eileen plans to get another newsletter out next week.  Please get copy to her soon.  Asked Lynda to write an article on the new FOL listserv.  We will heavily promote the workshop in this edition.
c. Awards & Grant Committee—Donna Morgan
i. All award and grant information and applications were sent with the agenda for final review.  If there are any more typos or grammatical errors to correct, please get those to Judy ASAP. Once the applications are final, Judy will create a fillable PDF form and send to Mark for posting on the website.
ii. At the last meeting both individual and group Friends Award application had March 15th as deadline. Per Meg’s suggestion, the date has been changed to September 15th so that these awards will be considered at the same time as the Challenge Grant applications.
iii. We will announce the new award and grant program at our April 10th workshop, publish the information and forms on the website and will write an article for the next newsletter which is published after April 10th. 

7. Old Business

a. Charitable Solicitation License—Mark will get with Joanne and Judy next week to finalize and convey to the state.
b. Review of 2020 Financial records—Still needs to be done, but we have been busy with other things.  Not many expenditures last year so no real concern.  Judy will arrange in the near future
c. Live Streaming workshops—April 10th – Mark said that half of the presenters have sent in their agreements.  Lynda used Zoom Share for her presentation and Mark said that worked well.  Mark is concerned about running out of free space on the google account (YouTube).  Motion made by Mark and seconded by Donna to upgrade the Google account at a cost not to exceed $144/year when Mark deems it necessary.  Motion carried.
d. We agreed that we will have another workshop in October using the same format.  We hope in 2022 to be able to have in-person workshops again.

e. FOL Listserv—Lynda discussed that there are three ways to subscribe:  FONCPL website, State Library listserv page and through the provided. Mark has suggested that we be able to capture what Friends group they are associated with to prevent inappropriate users.  Lynda is checking into this.  Judy will mention the new listserv in her remarks on April 10th. We are looking at ways to help promote this during the workshop. Lynda will write something for our March newsletter on this and Mark will put the link on the home page of our website.

8. New Business
a. Frances B. Reid on our website—unable to find anything on the web about her.  The photo on our website is not her—it is a famous soap opera star.  Lynda is checking into this for us. Lynda found evidence of her at State Library so Mark will take the photo off the website.
b. Question: Are Friends groups that serve a library that is not funded by a city, county or regional library eligible FONCPL members for the purpose of grant awards?  We discussed a number of scenarios.  We want to be consistent and fair in our consideration of these applications.  After some discussion, we decided to consider the applications on a case-by-case basis.  
c. Had a brief discussion on inviting Friends of University/College libraries to join, but did not come to any conclusion. 


9. Next Zoom meeting:  April 24, 2021 at 10 AM (to debrief the workshop)

10. Adjourn

After the meeting Judy sent an email to the Board members asking whether or not Trudee should be appointed as a Director.  There were eight yes votes recorded--unanimous.  Judy contacted Trudee and she agreed to serve.

Attachments:

Minutes 6 February 2021 meeting
Information and application form for Seed Grants and Challenge Grants

Information and application forms for Frances B. Reid and Frannie Ashburn Awards

Scheduled virtual meetings—Saturdays at 10 AM:

April 24

July 10
October 9 (to determine Challenge grant winner and award winners)
December 4


Additional virtual meetings may be called to make funding decision on the Seed Grant applications.  These applications may be submitted at any time during the year.

Follow up:

1. Judy to send email vote on Trudee to join FONCPL Board as a Director. She did and the Board voted unanimously to appoint Trudee as a Director, if she accepts.  Judy invited Trudee to join the Board and she agreed.  Welcome Trudee!  Judy will orient Trudee to FONCPL.
2. Judy to include information on the new FOL listserv in her remarks for the workshop.

3. Lynda agreed to write an article on the new listserv (including rules) for the March newsletter.

4. Mark will add this listserv link to the home page of our website.

5. Judy to turn the approved award and grant applications into PDF fillable forms and send them to Mark for posting on the website.

6. Mark requests that all documents sent to the Board members be in PDF format as his computer skews tables and some fonts.

7. Please forward photos and material for the newsletter to Eileen as we want to put out a March edition next week.
8. Judy will update the presenter list and topics and will convey it to Eileen.

9. Mark, Joanne and Judy will complete the form to apply for a Charitable Solicitation License from the state.  This will be done the week of April 14th.

10. Judy will arrange to have the 2020 financials reviewed by an outside individual soon.  There were very few transactions last year.

11. Mark will send $500 to NCPLDA for advocacy efforts.

12. After the workshop all Board members should contact Friends in his/her area to ask if they viewed any of the presentations.  Please capture their comments and solicit suggestions for future topics. Forward this information to everyone on the Board.

13. Mark to monitor our Google account and when he deems necessary, he is authorized to get FONCPL a business account so we will have unlimited storage.

14. Mark will remove the photo of Frances B. Reid from the FONCPL website.  He will also see what he can find out about her online.  Lynda has sent an email to Frannie Ashburn to see what she knows about Frances.

15. Lynda mentioned some dead links on the FONCPL website.  Mark will check those.
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